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QEC-ERAN ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2007
17 November 2007, Crotone, Italy
MINUTES
Present
	NAME
	ORGANISATION

	
	

	Amaro Ottavio
	Regional Government of the Region Calabria., Italy 

	Avedano Luisa 
	Turin City Council

	Barberio Antonio 
	Province of Crotone, Italy

	Barresi Salvatore
	Expert of Development Policies and Integrated Programmes of the Province of Crotone 

	Barry Brian
	Director, Belfast Health and Social Care Trust, UK

	Boasman Rubina
	Amsterdam South East District, The Netherlands 

	Caiazza Dionigi
	Deputy Maior,Crotone City Council, l Italy

	Caparra Beniamino
	Province of Crotone, Italy

	Capuis Roberta
	Venice City Council

	Coletta Francesca
	QeC-ERAN, Belgium

	Condello Giuseppe
	Cutro City Council, Italy

	Costanzo Pietro
	Province of Crotone, Italy

	Curti Ilda
	Deputy Mayor, City of Turin, Italy

	D’Onofrio Marina
	Crotone City Council, Italy

	Dallons Bernard
	President, C.P.A.S. Centre public d’action sociale de Charleroi, Belgium

	De Masi Emilio
	Vice President of the Province of Crotone

	Desclin Gerard
	Secretary of the President, C.P.A.S. Centre public d’action sociale de Charleroi

	Dosimont Eric
	Director C.P.A.S. Centre public d’action sociale de Charleroi 

	Engin Akman
	Istanbul-Mayor of Durusu District

	Facente Enzo
	Province of Crotone, Italy

	Falcone Vincenzo 
	Sottosegretario alla Presidenza della Regione Calabria

	Garcia Lidia 
	Federation of Municipalities and Provinces of Castilla la Mancha (FEMPCLM), Spain

	Goudet Gilles
	Directeur General des Services, Saint Remy City Council, France

	Goverde Ed 
	Deelgemente Charlois Rotterdam

	Greatbatch Michael
	Newcastle City Council ; Regeneration Directorate

	Haaf Isabella 
	QeC-ERAN, Belgium

	Henryk Wojciechowski 
	Deputy Maior for Urban Development and Social Affairs, Munipality of Starogard Gdanski

	Hodas Garcia Tamara 
	QeC-ERAN,Belgium

	Iritale Sergio
	President of the Crotone Province, Italy

	Kelly Bernadette 
	Deputy Lord Mayor of Belfast, Belfast Health and Social Care Trust , UK

	Korkut Beyhan
	Mayor of Dalaman, Turkey

	Luca’ Salvatore
	Onorevole, Consigliere, Region Of Calabria

	Maniscalchi Giusto 
	C.P.A.S. Centre public d’action sociale de Charleroi, Belgium

	
	

	Martjin Lionel 
	Aleman, Deelgemente Charlois Rotterdam Charlois

	
	

	Oner Ozgur 
	QEC-ERAN, Belgium 

	Panebianco Giuseppe 
	Rome City Council, Italy

	Polat Bilal
	European Affairs Manager of Dalaman,Turkey

	Pricope Corneliu
	Local Council of Bacau, Romania

	Principe Sandro 
	Deputy Mayor, Region of Calabria, Italy 

	Riutta Minna
	QeC-ERAN, Belgium

	Saad Haroon
	Director, QeC-ERAN, Belgium

	Sabatino Michele
	Euroconsult, Enna, Italy

	Safranti Duran
	Kayseri-Mayor of Kayapinar District and Presdident of Union of Municipalities of Akadaglar, Turkey 

	Scerra Serafina
	 ‘Polo Scolastico Di Cutro’ , le Castella, city of Crotone 

	Szakiel Ludwik
	Head of the International Co-operation Dept, Munipality of Starogard Gdanski

	Timpano Mariateresa
	Functionary of Programming Sector, Plans and EU Policies of the Province of Crotone 

	Zukalova Jitka
	Ministry of Labour and Social Affairs , Department of EU and international cooperation

	Zwamborn Wouter
	Amsterdam South East City Council


Welcome by the President of QeC - ERAN 

Ilda Curti, president of QeC-ERAN, welcomed and thanked everyone for participating in the Annual General Meeting and Study Tour 2007. 
Agenda Items

1. Announcements and Apologies

Apologies for absence from:

Presentation – Mohni Gujral 

Fondazione Mundo Digitale Roma- Mirta Michilli/ Silvia Celani 

Scottish Centre for Regeneration – Craig McLaren / Anna Stansfield 

City of Cosenza – Leonardo Acri 

2. Adoption of Agenda

The agenda was adopted without changes. 

3. Admission of New Members

The President welcomed the new Members: SBO -Council for the Education Labour Market in the Netherlands, Newcastle City Council Regeneration Directorate, Ministry of Labour and Social Affairs of the Czech Republic, Teatro del Cielo, Enna and City of Rome: Department XIV, Local Development, Training and Employment Policies and Local Council of Bacau, Romania to the QeC-ERAN Network. 
4. Approval of minutes of the 2006 General Assembly held in Charleroi
No comments were raised and the minutes were unanimously approved.

5. Report of the activities of the association since the last General Assembly Meeting 
Haroon Saad, Director of QeC-ERAN presented an account of activities undertaken in the last year. 
The main items covered were: 
Annual Report 2006-2007 and in particular the new projects (MILE, INTI).
Highlighting key issues of work such as demographic aging, migration integration, “flexicurity” and social inclusion.
Review of the QeC-ERAN meetings and workshops.
The report was unanimously approved. 
6. Report and approval of accounts 2006
The Treasurer, Brian Barry, presented the audited accounts 2006. He stressed the importance of the reserve funds as guaranteeing for the appropriate cash flow for the organisation. 
The accounts were approved.

The report was approved.

7. Presentations by new members

The coordinators of the new QeC-ERAN members presented their organisations. 

Following presentations were held:
SBO -Council for the Education Labour Market in the Netherlands – Rubina Boasman

Newcastle City Council Regeneration Directorate – Michael Greatbatch 

Ministry of Labour and Social Affairs of the Czech Republic –  Jitka Zukalova

City of Rome: Department XIV, Local Development, Training and Employment Policies -  Guiseppe Panebianco
During the study tour and AGM a delegation of four mayors from Turkey were present as observers. Korkut Bayhan (Mayor of Dalaman), Safranti Duran (Mayor of Kayapinar Dirstrict and President of Union of Municipalities of Akadaglar), Engin Akman (Mayor of Durusu District) and Polat Bilal (Euorpean Afairs Manager of Dalaman). 

Korkut Bayhan took the floor to thank QeC ERAN members for the opportunity to participate in the event and expressed his hopes that in future there would be a fruitful cooperation betweem Turkish cities and the Qec ERAN network. 

 8. Proposed work programme for 2008: discussion and adoption

The Director Haroon Saad introduced the proposed work programme for 2008. 

The main items presented were:

Member Service Development: Haroon Saad recommended that an additional budget should be created to enable the research and information service for members to be more customized

Key activities for 2008: Haroon Saad presented the key activities for the coming year.


Project proposals to be developed within the URBACT II programme.
Development of the European Regeneration Managers Network
Further development of ESIP
Develop links with the Meda region

Organisation of network workshop in Madrid with the involvement of the European Parliament Intergroup and DG Regio with the specific objective of QeC ERAN to ensure the urban dimension in cohesion policy

The work plan for 2008 was approved.

9. Approval of proposed budget 2008
The Treasurer, Brian Barry, introduced the budget for the year 2008. He reminded members to pay their membership fees on time in order to avoid cash flow problems for the organisation. 
The proposed budget was approved.

10. Change of timing for future study tours and AGM

Haroon Saad informed the General Assembly that according to Belgian law all accounts need to be closed in July of each year, therefore the Annual General Meetings would have to be held in June of each year.  

The change of timing was approved. 

11. Selection of Venue for 2008 study tour and AGM
It was proposed to hold the next study tour and AGM in Starogard Gdanski, Poland to be held in June 2008 (see point 10.) The exact dates will be communicated to the QeC ERAN members in the coming weeks. 

This was unanimously approved.
12. Any other business

Ilda Curti thanked the Crotone City Council and especially Serafina Scerra and Dionigi Caiazza and their team for the organisation of the AGM and Study Tour facilities and programme. She also thanked QeC-ERAN director Haroon Saad and his staff for the excellent work in developing the network and in carrying out the network activities. Finally, she thanked the interpreters for a successful AGM/study tour meeting.

Haroon Saad informed the General Assembly that two members of staff, Minna Riutta and Francesca Coletta were leaving the organisation and thanked them for their work and contribution to the successful running of the network. 
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